
 Valley Manor 

Memo 

To: Residents, Family and Staff 

From: Tina O’Malley RN, ICC 

Date: February 11, 2025 

Re: Respiratory Outbreak  
  

Public Health has confirmed today that Valley Manor is now in a respiratory 
outbreak with similar symptoms of cough, congestion, hoarseness and low-grade 
fever. At this point, residents are negative for COVID-19. 

Visitors will be limited to essential caregivers only for the duration of the outbreak. 
Please follow good hand hygiene practices. PPE is required for visitors of ill 
residents. 

Activities will be reduced to small groups on zones 2 and 4 and to one-on-one 
visits on zone 3. 

There is no change to meals which will continue in the dining rooms unless a 
resident has been placed on additional precautions (isolation). 

Cases: 

• Zone 2 (rooms 101-120): 0 

• Zone 3 (17-32): 3 

• Zone 4 (1-16): 1 

• Staff cases: 6 

 

Thank you, 

Tina O’Malley RN, ICC 


